
PHONE 209-953-7646                                           E-MAIL jdhightower@sjgov.org                              WEB SITE  https://www.sjlafco.org 

  

 

 

         
                 44 N. SAN JOAQUIN STREET    SUITE 374     STOCKTON, CA  95202    209-468-3198  

 

 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

VAN GRONINGEN ANNEXATION WITH SPHERE OF INFLUENCE ADJUSTMENT TO 
CENTRAL SAN JOAQUIN WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT WITH CONCURRENT 
DETACHMENT FROM SOUTH SAN JOAQUIN IRRIGATION DISTRICT (LAFC 27-24) 

 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on Thursday, December 12, 2024, at 9:00 A.M. in the 
Chambers of the Board of Supervisors on the 6th Floor, 44 North San Joaquin Street, Stockton, 
California, the San Joaquin Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCo) will conduct a 
regularly scheduled public hearing to consider the Van Groningen annexation with Sphere of 
Influence adjustment to the Central San Joaquin Water Conservation District with concurrent 
detachment from the South San Joaquin Irrigation District. 

 
Central San Joaquin Water Conservation District (CSJWCD) has submitted an application to 
annex approximately 2.0 acres consisting of one (1) parcel 13300 S. Jack Tone Road, Manteca, 
CA 95336 (APN 203-04-005) with Sphere of Influence adjustment to Central San Joaquin Water 
Conservation District and concurrent detachment from South San Joaquin Irrigation District.  
 
The proposed annexation is adjacent to the existing CSJWCD boundary, located east of Jack 
Tone Road between Wildwood Road and Lone Tree Road. 
 

If you have any questions or need more information, please call the LAFCo business 
phone (209) 468-3198, email the Executive Officer at jhightower@sjgov.org or visit our 
website at www.sjlafco.org 
 
 

  
BY ORDER OF THE SAN JOAQUIN 

LOCAL AGENCY FORMATION COMMISSION 
            Dated:  November 21, 2024                                          JD Hightower, Executive Officer 
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